
February 7, 2024

Dear Chinook families and staff:

Tonight, the Saskatchewan Teachers’ Federation informed the Ministry of Education that they are

suspending the provincewide withdrawal of noon-hour supervision that was scheduled for Thursday,

February 8, 2024. The Government-Trustee Bargaining Committee has indicated they have a renewed

mandate and invited the Teachers’ Bargaining Committee to return to the bargaining table.

For parents and staff, tomorrow (February 8) will be a normal school day, with staff providing noon hour

supervision as they normally would.

Thank you for your understanding and for your support of our division and teachers. We will continue to

communicate any updates with families and staff. Should you have any questions or concerns, please

contact the Chinook School Division at 306-778-9200 or email info@chinooksd.ca.

Sincerely,

Kim Pridmore Mark Benesh
Chair, Board of Education Director of Education

A great place to go to school and go to work!
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